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WEEK 4B TERM 4 

KEY DATES 
 
 

NOV 18 
Whole School 

Assembly 12pm 
(Please note 

change of date) 

 
 

DEC 15 
Presentation Night 

Respect, Honesty and Resilience 



 

 

 

 
 
 
 

Principal’s Report 

Dear Parents, Caregivers and Community Members,  
  
Thank you to all those who completed the parent survey on 
our school directions. Jill Edis was the winner of our 
voucher and can collect it from the front office. 
Congratulations Jill. Using this information, information 
from the staff and students it will help us to relook at our 
Strategic Improvement Plan for 2023-2026. I am very 
excited to discuss this further.   
  
There have been some concerning social media incidents outside of school 
occurring. Please be mindful of your child’s social media usage outside of 
school. We have a strict policy of no usage of phones unless for educational 
purposes. We are also looking at further procedures for next year. We are 
happy to support you as we can, but we can only control phone usage while 
at school.   
  
I had a wonderful time last Thursday visiting our local Preschool to share my 
passion for reading. I read the beautiful book, Flood by Jackie French and 
conducted a short science experiment around clouds. I think it was very 
relevant to the current weather systems approaching! This is all part of our 
school success program for transition.   
  
This week I will be attending the Australian Primary Principals Association 
Annual Conference in Sydney. This is an awesome opportunity for myself to 
be finding out innovative practices in high performing schools and bring 
ideas back to our school. Mrs Anderson and Ms Horne will be relieving for 
me while I am at the conference.  
  
Some exciting news for 2023. We can confirm our teaching staffing for next 
year. Classes will be announced in Week 9 after staff and students are 
involved in Roll Up day on Wednesday Week 8.  
 
Mrs Jasmine Fisher was successful in gaining a permanent teaching 
position at our school.   
 
Miss Faith Evans will be continuing to join us as a temporary teacher for 
2023 full time.  
 



 

 

 

 
 
 
 

Principal’s Report 

Mrs April Frater will be continuing to join us as a temporary teacher 4 days 
per week.  
 
Mrs Rebecca Green will also be continuing with us as a temporary teacher 3 
days per week.  
 
Ms Meg Reinhold will be joining our team in 2023 as a full time temporary 
teacher.  
 
Mrs Melissa Jennings will be taking leave next year and we wish her all the 
best in her new endeavours for 2023.   
  
It is very exciting to have our staffing confirmed so early. I will say that 
staffing can change and that is partly why I do not work out classes until 
closer to the end of the year.   
  
Have a wonderful week.  
 
Yours in Education, 
 
Allan Johnston 
Principal 
Every student matters every day. 
Every student can succeed. 
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School News 
Primary News 

Welcome to Week 4. 
 
On Wednesday the Infants Dance Group and Year 3/4 Dance Group 
travelled to Temora to perform their dances at the Temora Family Expo. 
The students had an awesome time performing and also loved getting 
their face painted, jumping on the jumping castle, hoola hooping and 
visiting the animals at the petting zoo. We hope to participate in the 
event again next year. 
 
Kindergarten, Year 1 and Year 2 had a wonderful afternoon on Friday out in 
the sun participating and working together in sport. 
 
Year 3/4 have been focusing on addition and subtraction during 
Mathematics as well as focusing on learning a new song with the 
recorder. 
 
Year 5 completed the Check in Assessment this week for reading and 
numeracy. As Miss Evans and myself sat down at the end of the week it 
was great to view our students progress and new concepts they have 
learnt during the year and to identify new focus areas for learning. 
 
Year 6 have been focusing on identifying ‘Support People in their 
Network’ during child protection lessons as well as beginning the topic 
‘Graphs and Data’ in Maths. 
 
Mrs Anderson 
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School News 
Primary News 

Year 6 Graduation 
 
The Year 6 Graduation will be held at the Town Hall on Thursday 17 
November 2022 at 6:30pm. Dress code is smart casual. Dinner will be 
provided. Parents are welcome to attend (no siblings). If you would like 
grandparents to attend etc please don’t hesitate to call and ask. 
 
An invitation will be sent home with students shortly. If you would like to 
attend, please ensure you complete the return slip on the invitation by 
Friday 11 November for catering purposes. 
 
Mrs Anderson 
 
 
 
K - 2 Altina Wildlife Park Excursion 
 
When: Wednesday 14 December 2022 
Cost: $25.00 
Time: Bus leaving school at 7.30am and returning at 3.00pm 
Wear: School uniform (yellow everyday shirt) 
Bring: Packed recess and lunch, water bottle, sunscreen, hat 
 
Payment and permission note due in by Friday 25 November. 
 
Mrs Jennings 
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Northern Jets Football & Netball Club—CRISIS MEETING  
as a result of posi ons le  vacant at our AGM on Thursday 20th October  
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ARIAH PARK CENTRAL SCHOOL 

1 Harrison Street  Ariah Park  NSW  2665 

PO Box 56  Ariah Park  NSW  2665  

Principal’s Email: allan.johnston@det.nsw.edu.au 

Website: https://ariahpark-c.schools.nsw.gov.au  

Calendar 

Principal: Allan Johnston 

Phone: 02 6974 1105 

Mobile: 0488 741 329 (School) 

Fax: 02 6974 1017 

 

 

 

Week  

3A 

Oct 31 Nov 1 

 

Nov 2 Nov 3 Nov 4 

   Years 9-11          
Drama Excursion 

Temora 

Canteen 

     

Week 
4B 

Nov 7 Nov 8 Nov 9 Nov 10 Nov 11 

HSC Exams    
Conclude 

   Canteen 

Rotary Year 10 
Mock Interviews 

    

Canteen Roster 
 
 

Friday 4 November: Robyn Buerckner & Kristen Davey 
Friday 11 November: Caroline O’Brien & Erin Bell 

                                                       

Upcoming Calendar Events:  Whole School Assembly - 18 November *Date Change* 

                                                          Presentation Night - 15 December     


